

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETINGS

15 July 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am <mark>- 4.</mark>00pm Friday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed Reopening November 2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

30 June and 14 July

your Shire News

PRACC LANDSCAPING COMPLETE



The landscaping at the Pingelly Recreation & Cultural Centre (PRACC) has recently been completed, creating a welcoming entrance statement. The parks team managed this project, including reticulation, 105 plants, 55 bags of potting mix, 24 cubic metres of black pine wood chip mulch and 5 garden lights. It was great timing with the reopening of the PRACC kitchen and a new chef starting over the weekend!

SHIRE OF PINGELLY FACEBOOK PAGE NOW ATTRACTS OVER 1,000 FOLLOWERS



In recent week's the Shire's Facebook page topped 1,000 followers with 1,035 page likes. If you would like to share local news stories to a wider your audience on the Shire's Facebook page, speak with Sam Kempton Community Development Officer, cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au or 9887 1066.

COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME ROUND 1 APPLICATIONS CLOSE THIS WEEK



The Shire's Community Grant Scheme provides financial assistance to community groups to build an engaged and vibrant community that delivers benefits to the local community and the local economy. Applications for Round 1 applications close 25 June 2020 and is suited for projects and events being delivered in the final half of 2020.

Visit the Shire's website to download the Grant Guidelines and Application Forms. To discuss

your project's eligibility or any aspect of your application speak with Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au



your Shire News

COVID-19 PHASE 4

Due to the world-leading response to COVID in WA, Phase 4 will start on Saturday, June 27 (11.59pm Friday, June 26) and will result in:

- All existing gathering limits and the 100/300 rule removed;
- Gathering limits now only determined by WA's reduced 2sqm rule;
- Removal of seated service requirements at food businesses and licensed
- No requirement to maintain patron register at food businesses and licensed premises:
- Alcohol can be served as part of unseated service arrangements;
- All events permitted except for large scale, multi-stage music festivals;
- Unseated performances permitted at venues such as concert halls, live music venues, bars, pubs and nightclubs; and
- Gyms operating unstaffed, but regular cleaning must be maintained.

Check with individual local business and community groups for specific information about their operations. To stay informed with the latest updates, visit the Department of Health WA website, or Healthy WA Facebook page.

JUNE COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Register of Delegations Council approved amendments to the Register of Delegations

Fees and Charges 2020/21 Council approved the draft Schedule of Fees and Charges for 2020/21

Financial Hardship Policy Council adopted the Shire of Pingelly Financial Hardship Policy

Memorial Park Re-development Council endorsed a application being prepared redevelopment of Memorial Park, in accordance with the final concept drawing, as amended following public consultation.

ARE YOU A PENSION OR SENIOR'S CARD HOLDER?



reminder Pension card holders to pay their 2019/20 rates in full by 30th June to remain eligible the pensioner concession rebate.

Unfortunately, late

payments will result in the rebate being forfeited.

BUSH FIRES ACT 1954 SHIRE OF PINGELLY

It is hereby notified for public information that pursuant to the provisions of the Bush Fires Act 1954 the Shire of Pingelly has appointed Corrigin Fire Control Officers Greg Evans and Braden Grylls as Dual Fire Control Officers for the 2020/21 fire season.

Julie Burton Chief Executive Officer

BUSH FIRES ACT 1954 SHIRE OF PINGELLY

It is hereby notified for public information that pursuant to the provisions of the Bush Fires Act 1954 the Shire of Pingelly has appointed Wandering Fire Control Officers Peter Monk and Richard Bostock as Dual Fire Control Officers for the 2020/21 fire season.

Julie Burton Chief Executive Officer

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au



Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President)

Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings: 0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney:

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157

0427 944 456

(Deputy President)

Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386